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The Ancient Secret of the Flower of Life, Volume 1 
 
Once, all life in the universe knew the Flower of Life as the creation pattern - 
the geometrical design leading us into and out of physical existence. Then from 
a very high state of consciousness we fell in darkness and forgot who we were. 
For thousands of years the secret was held in ancient artifacts and carvings 
around the world, and encoded in the cells of all life.  
 
Here Drunvalo Melchizedek presents in text and graphics the first half of the 
Flower of Life Workshop, illuninating the mysteries of how we came to be, why 
the world is the way it is and the subtle energies that allow our awareness to 
blossom into its true beauty.  
 
Sacred Geometry is the form beneath our being and points to a divine order in 
our reality. We can follow that order form the invisible atom to the infinite 
stars, finding ourselves at each step. The information here is one path, but 
between the lines and drawings lie the feminine gems of intuitive understanding.  
 
Explore the miracle of our existence by meandering through the wonderland of 
geometry, science, ancient history and new discovery, seen through the widened 
vision of Drunvalo and the Flower of Life. Volume 2 will explore in great detail 
the Mer-Ka-Ba, the 55-foot-diameter energy field of the human lightbody. This 
knowledge leads to ascension and the next dimensional world. 
 
 
 
Living in the heart 
 
All over the planet Drunvalo Melchizedek is known and immensely loved as a great 
spiritual teacher. Through workshops and books he brought his vision of the 
Flower of Life and the Mer-Ka-Ba to the world. Now, based on his latest series 
of workshops, he shares his experiences of living in the sacred space within the 
heart, and he explains the processes and techniques he uses to enter this space. 
Join him and be part of the large group of people who have found the joy of 
living in the space where you and God are one.  
 
"Long ago we humans used a form of communication and sensing that did not 
involve the brain in any way; rather, it came from a sacred place within our 
heart.  
 
What good would it do to find this place again in a world where the greatest 
religion is science and the logic of the mind? Don’t I know this world where 
emotions and feelings are second-class citizens? Yes, I do.  
 
But my teachers have asked me to remind you who you really are. You are more 
than a human being, much more. For within your heart is a place, a sacred place 
where the world can literally be remade through conscious cocreation. If you 
give me permission, I will show what has been shown to me." – Drunvalo 
Melchizedek 
 
 
 



About the Author 
 
Drunvalo Melchizedek's life experience reads like an encyclopedia of 
breakthroughs in human endeavor. He studied physics and art at the University of 
California at Berkeley, but he personally feels that his most important 
education came after college. In the last 25 years he has studied with over 70 
teachers from all belief systems and religious understandings, providing him 
with a wide breadth of knowledge, compassion and acceptance.  
 
Not only is Drunvalo's mind exceptional, but his heart, his warm personality, 
his love for all life everywhere, is immediately understood and felt by anyone 
who meets him. For some time now he has been bringing his vast vision to the 
world through the Flower of Life program and the Mer-Ka-Ba meditation. This 
teaching encompasses every area of human understanding, explores the development 
of mankind from ancient civilizations to the present time and offers clarity 
regarding the world's state of consciousness and what is needed for a smooth and 
easy transition into the 21st century. 
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